
St. Edward Parish 
North Plains, Oregon 

 

February 25, 2018 

Mission Statement 

St. Edward is a welcoming Catholic Parish         

embracing God our Father, Jesus Christ His Son, 

and the Holy Spirit.  We gather together to practice 

our faith by prayer, receiving the sacraments,     

education, and works of charity. 

 

Administrator 

Father Michael Vuky 

Cell 971-217-5335 

mvuky@yahoo.com 

 

Holy Eucharist to Sick & Shut-ins 

Rita Nussbaumer  503-647-5262 

 

Parish Office 

Hours  Mon-Thurs 9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Office Phone  503-647-2131 

Fax  503-647-2131 

Email Address  

 mail@stedwardnp.org 

Mailing Address  

 PO Box 507 

 North Plains, OR  97133 

Rectory Shipping Address 

 10990 NW 313th Avenue 

 North Plains, OR  97133 

Office Manager  Nancy Vandehey 

 n.vandehey@stedwardnp.net 

Business Manager  Fran Avery 

 favery@archdpdx.org 

 

Religious Education 

Director  Nancy Vandehey 

 Phone 503-647-2131 

 Cell  503-706-0641 

  

 

 

Confessions: 

Saturday 4:30-5:15 pm 

Masses/Communion Services: 

Saturday Vigil Mass 5:30 pm 

Sunday Morning Mass 9:15 am 

Tuesday Morning Communion Service  9:00 am (October—June) 

Wednesday Morning Mass 9:00 am 

Adoration of Blessed Sacrament 

1st Wednesday of the month, following 9:00 am Mass, closes at 7:00 pm 

Funeral Service 

Contact the parish office before making any     

funeral arrangements involving St. Edward Church 

facilities.  The office will involve Father Michael as 

soon as possible. Thank you. 

Infant Baptism 

Before scheduling a date for baptism, parents 

must be registered members of St. Edward Parish 

and attend a baptism preparation class.  To      

register for a baptism class and for more           

information, contact the parish office.  An          

appointment will be scheduled with                    

Father Michael. 

Matrimony 

Couples are asked to contact the parish office.  

The office will then send a letter explaining parish 

policies and an information form to be filled out 

and returned.  No date can be set until there is a 

conference with the parish priest, at least six 

months prior to the wedding.  

Parish Hall Use 

If any parish committee, ministry, 

or group is planning a meeting or 

gathering in the parish hall, it is 

important that you call Nancy in 

the parish office for availability. 

Mass Intentions can normally be 

offered on Wednesday     morn-

ings and Saturday evenings.  

Please submit requests through 

the parish office.  A suggested 

stipend is $10. 

Bulletin Announcements 

The deadline is 12:00 pm on 

Tuesday for the following       

Sunday.  Call the parish office or 

email mail@stedwardnp.org. 



This Week  

Saturday, February 24th 

 Confessions 4:30-5:15 pm 

 Vigil Mass  5:30 pm 

 Intentions:  Parishioners of St. Edward 

Sunday, February 25th 

 Recitation of the Rosary 8:50 am 

 Mass 9:15 am  

 Intentions:  RIP Pete Reimers 

 High School Confirmation meets 6:00-7:30 pm in St. 
  Edward Parish Hall 

Tuesday, February 27th 

 Communion Service & Prayer Group  9:00 am 

Wednesday, February 28th 

 Mass 9:00 am   

 Intentions:  RIP Patricia Jacobsmuhlen 

 Recitation of the Rosary following Mass 

 Religious Education Classes                                            
  grades 1-5, 3:15-4:15 pm in the parish hall 

 Cemetery Committee Meeting 7:00 pm in parish hall 

Friday, March 2nd 

 Simple Bread and Soup Supper 6:00 pm in the hall 

 Way of the Cross with Eucharistic Adoration 7:00 pm 

Saturday, March 3rd 

 Confessions 4:30-5:15 pm 

 Vigil Mass  5:30 pm 

 Intentions:  RIP Linda Hertel 

Sunday, March 4th 

 Recitation of the Rosary 8:50 am 

 Mass 9:15 am  

 Intentions:  Parishioners of St. Edward 

 Coffee & Rolls  after Mass in the parish hall 

Dear Parishioners, 
 

As many of you have already received, this year’s Parish Lenten gift is 
a book entitled, “Beautiful Hope.”  It is a compilation of various       
spiritual authors addressing the following 4 questions/themes: 
 

Part I - What is Hope?  (February 25) 
Part II - Hope in the Church (March 4) 
Part III - Hope in Action (March 11) 
Part IV - Becoming Hope (March 18) 
 

If you are reading along, I will address each part for the next 4       
Pastor’s Notes.  So, Part I:  What is Hope?  When I read this part, one 
of the essays really struck a cord with me.  Fr. Mike Schmidt authored 
the first essay in which he shared stories of those brave American 
soldiers who either were shot down or in a POW camp and how they 
found the hope to survive. 
 

Time and time again, he stressed from their valiant story was that 
hope is NOT wishing, thinking, or optimism, but rather it is an act that 
propels one to persevere, to believe with great conviction that there is 
meaning to life and it is worth fighting and living for. 
 

When I read this, it reminded me of my own parents’ journey from war 
torn Vietnam in April 1975 when Saigon was under siege and falling.  I 
realize that I have shared their story many times, but every time I am 
reminded of all the little details of how they escaped and, if the timing 
was off by a few minutes or something did not fall into place, the story 
and narrative would change. 
 

Often times I have asked my parents how they did it, that is manage 
to negotiate a chaotic city with 4 children in toe, arrive at the port and 
dumping all of the family’s jewelry and money in order to board a    
fishing boat that could only hold 30 people, but instead sheltered 71.  
Then travel 5 days on the South China Sea without being boarded by 
pirates, capsizing, getting lost, or caught by the Communist navy and 
arrive in the Philippines. 
 

And even as the boat was outside International waters and awaiting 
Filipino government to grant permission for political asylum which was 
not a guarantee until the Catholic Archbishop of Manila intervened 
and clarified that these were not political refugees that would affect 
relations with the new regime forming in Vietnam but rather religious 
refugees.  It was then that the boat was granted safe passage to the 
Philippines. 
 

This was the answer for my parents’ decision that they had to escape 
Vietnam.  It was their single belief and conviction that fueled their   
every decision and action that they would be unable to practice their 
Catholic faith and religion under a communist regime.  This is the  
virtue of HOPE:  to know who we are, to know what values that have 
been passed onto by the generations before us, and to know that it is 
worth living and fighting for. 
 

Have a Blessed Lenten Week!  ~ Fr. Michael 

St. Edward Women’s Study Group 

 

Meetings are held on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays at 10 am  
(the next meeting date is March 6th) 

and 

Meetings are held on the 2nd & 4th Thursdays at 7 pm 

(the next meeting date is March 8th) 
 

Meetings are held at Alecia Spiering’s home 

503-647-5824 

Daily Lent Reflections 
 

Each day this Lent, on the St. Edward website (www.stedwardnp.org), 
Bishop Robert Barron will share a short reflection on some aspect of 

Lent.  Bishop Barron is a theologian and auxiliary bishop of the     
Archdiocese of Los Angeles.  He is the founder of the Word on Fire 
Catholic Ministries and is one of the world’s most followed Catholics 

on social media. 



 

Religious Education Program 

 

Religious Education Classes Grades 1-5 

Class February 28th from 3:15-4:15 pm in the parish hall. 

 

Middle School Youth Group 

Lenten Service Project, Friday March 2nd from 6:00-7:45 pm.  Soup 
and Stations at St. Edward.  If you are interested in helping to serve 
the meal and/or serve the Way of the Cross, please contact Laura 

Nevis. 

 

High School Confirmation 

Meets Sunday, February 25th from 6:00-7:30 pm in St. Edward   
Parish Hall (North Plains).  Please note location change from this 

point forward. 

 

RCIA 

Meets 6:00-7:00 pm Wednesday, February 28th in the St. Francis of 
Assisi church basement.  Fr. Michael will be presenting on “Catholic 

Moral Vision.”   

Canned Food Drive for Lent 

Eliott King is organizing a canned food drive at St. Edward during the 
6 weeks of Lent.  This is his Service Project for his Confirmation     

coming in April.  His goal is to raise 1000 lbs or more for people in 
need in our area.  The canned food will be donated to                        

St. Vincent de Paul.  There will be boxes in the back of Church 
marked SVDP for canned for food.  Eliott will give an update every 1-2 
weeks on what has been collected.  Please help make this a success 

for our people in need.   

Thank you in advance, 

Eliott King and Philip Shores (his project supervisor) 

 

Offertory Collection 

Weekly contributions needed for budget goal:   $3452.30 

Offertory and Online Totals for Feb. 17 & 18:  $2836.75 

Over/(Under)     ($615.55) 

Soup Labels and Box Tops 
 

The company is no longer accepting soup labels, but please save 
your “Box Tops for Education.” 

 

You can put these Box Tops in the box marked “Labels” found in the 
cupboard by the water fountain in the back of church.   

Parish Directories 

 
Directories can be picked up in the parish office during office 

hours for $10 per copy. 

Offertory envelope boxed sets for 2018 are available now.  Stop by 
or call the parish office to request a box. 

 

Our Lady of Peace Retreat in Beaverton 
Friday, March 2nd - March 4th 

 

Men’s Silent Retreat 
 

Theme:  “St. Joseph, True Man, a Model for Our Times” with 
Rev. Gregory Dick, O.Praem 

 

Retreat begins with dinner on Friday at 6 pm and concludes 
after brunch on Sunday.  $172 suggested donation. 

 

To register, phone the Retreat House at 503-649-7127 or email 
sisters@olpretreat.org. 

* Fasting and Abstinence Regulations for the Archdiocese: 
 

1. All Catholics 14 years and older must abstain from meat on Fri-
days of Lent, Ash Wednesday, and Good Friday. 

2. All Catholics between the ages of 18 and 59 are to fast on Ash 
Wednesday and Good Friday. 

3. To fast means to eat one full meal; the other two meals that day 
should be less than the normal amount unless they are already at 
a minimum for good health.  Eating between meals is not        
permitted; however, liquids including coffee, milk, and fruit juices 
are allowed. 

Friday Way of the Cross with Eucharistic Adoration 

 

7:00 pm at Roy, Verboort, and North Plains (at North Plains, 6 pm 
Simple Bread and Soup will be served in the parish hall). 

2018 Parish Mission 

 

Come join us for the Parish Mission, three evenings of fellowship 
and inspirational and spiritual presentations by                               

Fr. Juan Jose Gonzales, MSpS.  Fr. Juan Jose will be presenting 
upon “God’s Retirement Plan … it is out of this world!” 

 

We will gather at 6 pm for heavy appetizers and drinks in the parish 
hall.  At 7 pm the conference will begin. 

 

Sunday, March 18 at Visitation (Verboort) 
Monday, March 19 at St. Francis (Roy) 

Wednesday, March 21st at St. Edward (North Plains) 
 

Finally, a plenary indulgence is granted to the Christian faithful who 
on an occasion attend a Mission which includes the fulfillment of 
three conditions within 7 days after the solemn conclusion of the 
Mission:  sacramental confession, Eucharistic communion, and 

prayers for the Pope (below). 
 

Let us pray for Pope Francis, our Holy Father.  May the Lord protect 
him and grant him length of days.  Amen. 

May the Lord be his shield and deliver him from all harm.  Amen. 
May the Lord give him happiness and peace all the days of his life.  

Amen. 



Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal (ACA) 2018 

If you would like to donate to the 2018 Archbishop’s Catholic Appeal, there are extra pledge commitment cards at the entrance of the church.  
Please fill out and return to the parish office or place in the weekend collection basket.  Thanks for your generous support. 

 

Liturgical Practices During Flu Season 

During this unprecedented Flu and Cold season this year, the following guidelines from the Office of Divine Worship will be  

implemented during the season of Lent from February 14th until March 28th. 

1. Those who are not feeling well should refrain from receiving from the chalice and should receive Holy Communion under the 
form of the host alone to avoid transmitting any illness. 

2. Due to the fact that our hands are often transmitters of the cold and flu, care should be taken that:   

 A.  In the place of the regular way of offering the sign of peace, a nod of the head and a verbal greeting of peace rather 
 than the shaking of hands. 

 B.  Holding hands during the Our Father is discouraged. 

3.  Catholics who are ill are excused from Sunday worship out of respect and concern for their fellow worshippers.  Catholics 
who are ill may make a spiritual communion during the time of their illness. 

Join Mater Dei Radio for three exciting nights with EWTN’s Dr. Ray Guarendi.  Equip yourself for Lent!  Don’t miss 
Dr. Ray’s “Strengthen Your Family with Catholic Media” on March 12-14 in Vancouver, Eugene, and Portland.      

Tickets are free, but very limited.  Get yours now at MaterDeiRadio.com. 

40 Days for Life 

 
The beginning of the end of abortion 

 
2018 Spring Campaign 

February 14th - March 25th 

Sign up now!  www.40daysforlife.com/portland 

 
40 Days for Life is the largest internationally coordinated pro-life mobilization in history, helping people in local communities end the injustice of abortion through: 

 

Prayer & Fasting   Community Outreach     Peaceful Vigil  
 

Be a part of the 40 Days For Life Campaign outside the: 
Lovejoy Surgicenter 

933 NW 25th Avenue, Portland, OR  97210 

Lenten Parish Gift 
 

Please feel free to take a complimentary copy of “Beautiful Hope” which can be found at the entrance of the church.  1 copy per parish family.  
Enjoy the read! 

St. Francis of Assisi 

51st Annual Dinner and Bazaar 

Steak Bourguignon or Ham 

Sunday, March 11th 

11:30 am - 6:00 pm 

 

*Drive Thru Take-Outs Available  * Credit Cards Accepted  * Wheelchair Accessible 

 

St. Francis School 

39085 NW Harrington Rd, Banks 

www.sfa-roy.org 


